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DuPAGE AIRPORT AUTHORITY

FINANCE, BUDGET AND AUDIT COMMITTEE

Tuesday, March 27, 2007

DAA Flight Center Building 

1st Floor Conference Room
A meeting of the Finance, Budget and Audit Committee of the Board of Commissioners of the DuPage Airport Authority was convened at the DuPage Flight Center, 2700 International Drive, West Chicago, Illinois, 1st Floor Conference Room, on Tuesday, March 27, 2007.  Chairman Huizenga called the meeting to order at 1:02 p.m.  

Commissioners Present:  Huizenga, Donnelly, Davis

 (Commissioner Davis participated by telephone conference call.)

Commissioners Absent:   None   

DuPage Airport Authority Staff Present:  Executive Director David Bird; Lisa Maedgen, Director of Finance and Administration; Byron Miller, Director of Operations; Jeff Berls, 

Equipment Maintenance Manager; Dan Barna, Manager of Administration; Pam Miller, Executive Assistant and Board Liaison.

OLD BUSINESS

None

NEW BUSINESS

Review of the February 2007 Financial Statements.
Executive Director Bird asked Lisa Maedgen to discuss the Financial Statements for February 2007 and she reported the following:

Operating Revenues for Airport Operations have decreased $8300 from 2006; Flight Center Fuel Operations have decreased $137,000 and Prairie Landing Operating Revenue have decreased $1,085; with an overall decrease of $146,000 or 5% from 2006.   The number of gallons of fuel sold has decreased by 51,216 gallons from February 2006.

Operating Expenses for Airport Operations have decreased $26,000 from 2006; Flight Center Fuel Operations have decreased $136,500; and Prairie Landing Operating Expenses have increased $29,000 from 2006. Net Operating Income is $12,700 or 2.5% less than 2006. 

Non Operating Disbursements have decreased $350,000, which represents the loan given to the Technology Park in January 2006; Total Capital Development reflects a decrease of $561,000 from 2006.

The Ending Cash Balance is $6.9 million as compared to $3.1 million in 2006; the 2002 Bond Issue has been paid in full.

Mrs. Maedgen continued to review each section of the Financial Statements and discussion occurred.  Executive Director Bird advised that a comprehensive plan for the Capital Program is now being prepared which will target the projects needed for the Airport during the next 5-years; he discussed some of the projects to be undertaken.

Proposed Resolution 2007- 1283; Disposition of Surplus Personal Property.
Dan Barna reviewed a list of items and equipment that are no longer usable for the Airport and are in need of disposition.  He advised that approval is needed to dispose of this surplus property and, as in the past, staff will utilize e-Bay as a means to accomplish the disposition. 

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Donnelly to recommend Board approval for Proposed Resolution 2007-1283; Disposition of Surplus Personal Property.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Davis and was unanimously passed by roll call vote (3-0).

Proposed Resolution 2007-1285; Award of Bid to Bob Ridings Inc. for the Procurement of One (1) 4 X 4 Pickup Truck.
Dan Barna explained that $23,000 was budgeted in 2007 for the purchase of this pickup truck and after evaluation, Bob Ridings Inc. was the low and responsive bidder at $20,015. Staff recommended approval for this bid to be awarded to Bob Ridings Inc.

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Donnelly to recommend Board approval of Proposed Resolution 2007-1285; Award of Bid to Bob Ridings Inc. for the Procurement of One (1) 4 X 4 Pickup Truck.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Davis and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (3-0). 

Proposed Resolution 2007-1286; Award of Bid to Payline West Inc. for the Procurement of One (1) Four Wheel Drive Tractor with Flail Mowing System.

Dan Barna reported that the Airport Authority budgeted $85,000 in 2007 for the procurement of this tractor with mowing system and four sealed bids were received with the low and responsive bidder being Payline West Inc. at the cost of $70,640.  Staff recommended approval for the award of this bid to Payline West Inc.

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Donnelly to recommend Board approval of Proposed Resolution 2007-1286; Award of Bid to Payline West Inc. for the Procurement of One (1) Four Wheel Drive Tractor with Flail Mowing System.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Davis and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (3-0). 

Discussion of 2007 Levy

Lisa Maedgen explained that if the Board chooses to pass a 2007 Levy to be received in 2008, the Statute states that it must be approved and filed with DuPage County before the second Tuesday in August.   Executive Director Bird advised that over the next few months, staff will be preparing a plan to identify needed capital development projects and to quantify exactly how these funds will be spent for creating sustainability and revenue opportunities for the future of the Airport.  

Other Business

None

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Donnelly to adjourn the Finance, Budget and Audit Committee and the motion was seconded by Commissioner Davis.  The motion was passed unanimously by voice vote and the meeting was adjourned at 1:37 p.m. 

_Approved at the April 9, 2007 Board Meeting                                                      
Peter H. Huizenga, Chairman

Finance, Budget and Audit Committee
